Dr. Robinson requested the following information regarding agenda item CC4 Consultant Contract for David Weber of Weber Associates 

Request:     This staff development took place in January 2006?  $4600 for 1 day? What type of staff development is this? 

Response:   
A requisition for pay to a consultant (Dave Weber) was submitted on December 20, 2005, in the amount of $4,600.00.  At the time of the initial submission, the consultant had not met his $10,000 threshold.  However, when the initial contract was submitted, the consultant made a change to the fee.  The contract was rejected by the Purchasing Department.  Upon resubmission, the Purchasing Department communicated to me that the consultant was now over the threshold and board action was now required.  The consultant rendered services to Lake Shore Middle School (LSMS) on January 6, 2006.  

Professional development provided by Mr. Weber supported one of LSMS’s school wide improvement models, Single School Culture for Climate (SSCC), as outlined in our school improvement plan.  One of our goals for SSCC is to promote an atmosphere that encourages positive relationships among all stakeholder groups.  Mr. Weber’s training provided faculty and staff with the opportunity to engage in introspection and reflection on their interactions with students and colleagues and how those interactions impacted the climate of their class and the school.  Mr. Weber also facilitated a more in depth training for the leadership team and department chairs that generated numerous strategies that could be implemented short and long term to improve the climate in individual classrooms and school wide, promote positive interactions among students and teachers, and recognize the constructive contributions of all.
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